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A MESSAGE 
from the President 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in LULAC, 

As we prepare for the holiday season we 
look forward to all the joys that the holidays 
bring. Let us be mindful that the true gift of 
Christmas is the ability to give. The best gifts 
that we can give are not material ones but those 
that give of ourselves. I hope that all of you will 
consider the many ways you can give back not 
only to your families but to your communities 
this holiday season. 

Now that the elections are over we can proud­
ly say that with the help of LULA C's voter regis­
tration project we were able to turn out a great 
deal of Hispanic voters. We were very happy to 
see that so many Hispanics made it to the polls, 

(PhotobyLusNll'\ollriooes.) yet we still have a long way to go to reach our 
full political potential. We hope that Latinos 

will continue to be active and remind those in their communities to vote at all elections, not 
just national ones. The right to vote is perhaps the single most important right we have as 
citizens. Let us never forget that this right was won though personal sacrifice by many Latinos 
and others to ensure that we maintain our great democracy and system of government. 

Not only must we remain actively involved in elections, we must stay on top of our politi­
cal leaders and demand accountability. Let us remind our leaders at all levels that they must 
consider the Latino voice in all their decisions from political appointees to legislation. One 
of the ways we can make a real impact in our communities is by constantly writin·g our con­
gressmen and insisting that they pass legislation that positively affects Latinos. LULAC was 
very pleased to learn that we now have two Latino Senators. As a result, however, we will be 
calling on these legislators to specifically address our needs. 

Many exciting things are happening with LULAC around the country. For example, this 
year LULAC has been working to create positive change from witl1in the Hispanic community 
by providing access to, and utilization of, state-of-the-art computer technologies enabling 
Hispanic Americans to fully empower themselves in a digital age. The Empower Hispanic 
America with Technology initiative funded by the SBC Foundation will sponsor 23 computer 
labs in various communities across the country. We are also very excited about the GMAC 
homeowner initiative program "De Suefio a Dueno." This bilingual first-time home buyer 
educational program is actively being rolled out in 6 cities including Tucson, Boston, San 
Antonio, Houston, Albuquerque, and Miami. 

As we reflect back on the year 2004 we remember the joys of celebrating LULAC's 75th 

anniversary. LULAC looks forward to 75 more years of success with an even stronger and 
more active membership. It is up to all of us to carry on the LULAC legacy for our future 
generations. 

This year we held one of our best national conventions in the League's history with a record 
attendance of 15,000. We are looking forward to next year's convention which will be held 
in an emerging Latino community, Little Rock, Arkansas, from June 27-July 2, 2005. This 
convention promises to be one of our best yet with a variety of important speakers, insightful 
workshops, and top-notch entertainment. We hope that all of you will be able to attend and 

~~::~rn~«oafio nuevo. 

Hector M. Flores 
LULAC National President 

WWW.LULAC.ORG 

LULAC Board Meets 
with Leaders in 
Nation's Capital 
Hispanic Vote Emphasized 

Contributor: LULAC Intern Carlos Ramos 

LULAC National President Hector Flores with 
WYS student Grace De Leon during the press 
conference on Capitol Hill. 

Every October the LULAC National 
Board joins together in our nation's 
capital to hold a board meeting. The 

board members take advantage of this op­
portunity to also meet with various govern­
mental leaders to discuss issues that affect the 
Hispanic community. The LULAC Wash­
ington Youth Leadership Seminar (WYS) is 
also planned during the same time in order 
to give over 50 students from around the 
country the opportunity to interact with the 
board members. 

This year the first event on the agenda 
was a press conference which took place 
on Capitol Hill. The purp~se of the press 
conference was to release the results from 
the LULAC Challenge which was issued to 
both presidential candidates. The LULAC 
Challenge is a series of questions designed 
to challenge the candidates on issues of im­
portance to Hispanics, including education, 
immigrants' rights, health care, the economy, 
and the lack of Hispanics in government. 

"The presidential candidates must real­
ize that now more than ever they need to 
pay attention to our interests and include us 
in their discussions if they want our vote," 
LULAC National President Hector M. Flores 
explained at the press conference. 

LULAC Board, continued on page 5. 
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CHRISTMAS SPECIAL 

A qift_ of Fr~e~on:z. . 
by U.S. Senator Mel Mart111ez (R-;t), Copyright, H1spa111c Link News Service 

LULAC National President Hector Flores with 
then Secretary of HUD Mel Martinez. Mr. 
Martinez was recently elected U.S. Senator 

for Florida. (Photo Ir/ Lu~ Nuno Brooes-) 

I 
grew up in a close-knit family in Sagua 
La Grande, Cuba, in the 1950s. My fa­
ther Melquiades was a veterinarian who 

specialized in horses and cattle. My mother 
Gladys was a homemaker. I was the oldest of 
three children. 
"That will never happen here," I remem­

ber my father saying one day after reading 
in Selecciones, the Spanish Reader's Digest, 
that the Communists had seized control in 
China. 

And yet, it did. On January 1, 1959, rebel 
forces led by Fidel Castro marched into Ha­
vana and dictator Fulgencio Batista fled. 

At first, many Cubans thought that Cas­
tro would make good on his promises of 
democracy and put an end to corruption. 
Within months, however, those who had 
fought for democracy were being impris­
oned, and even executed. The Castro govern­
ment seized businesses, threw families out of 
their homes, and first threatened -- then later 
closed -- churches and religious schools. 

At that time, February 1962, I was 15. My 
parents had always been guided by their deep 
religious convictions and wanted me to live 
in a place where I could attend a church 
school and freely practice my faith. Cuba 
was no longer that place. Pervasive indoc­
trination had taken root in the schools. Cu­
ban parents felt they were losing the right to 
educate their own children. 

My family loved its freedom and its faith, 
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and my parents understood what needed to 
be done. They made the life-changing deci­
sion that I should leave them to live in the 
United States. 

It was not until later, after I was married 
and had children of my own, that I under­
stood the sacrifice my parents made in send­
ing their eldest child to the United States. 

I was one of more than 14,000 Cuban chil­
dren sent to the U.S. under Operation Pedro 
(or Peter) Pan, named for the free-spirited 
character in the James Barrie play who could 
fly anywhere he wanted. A loving and cou­
rageous Florida-based Catholic priest, the 
late Monsignor Bryan Walsh, organized this 
massive humanitarian effort. 

I arrived in Orlando speaking very little 
English. I was moved from one youth camp 
to a second, until I was finally told that a 
foster home had been found for me. 

Walter and Eilee11 Young had answered the 
plea of their parish priest who was looking 
for homes for young Cubans. Despite the 
barriers oflanguage and culture, the Youngs 
and their two sons made me feel like a mem­
ber of the family from my very first day in 
their care. 

Their older son Jim literally gave me his 
bed. I moved in with his younger brother 
Dennis, while Jim slept on the couch in the 
sunroom. The Youngs enrolled me in Bishop 
Moore High School and took me to church 
every Sunday. I called them Tia and Tio, 
aunt and uncle, and while they considered 
me family, they made certain I never forgot 
my own family in Cuba. We exchanged let­
ters frequently. 

In late 1964, Mrs. Young's mother became 
ill and came to live with them. Because there 
were only two bedrooms and the house was 
no longer big enough for all of us, I moved 
in with my second set of foster parents, June 
and Jim Berkmeyer. They, too, had respond­
ed to the request of, their parish priest and 
showered me with love and kindness. 

In May 1962, my younger brother Rafael 
was allowed out of Cuba and he came to 
Miami with our aunt and uncle, Mario and 
Luisa Esquiroz. Four years later, we received 
the news we had been awaiting so long: my 
parents and sister Margarita had at last been 

given permission to leave Cuba. 
By this time, I was attending Orlando Ju­

nior ColJege. l was proud to be able to do for 
my parents what the Young and Berkmeyers 
had done for me. I found them a small house 
to rent and a job for my dad. He was a skilled 
professional, but did not speak Engli h and 
had no veterinary licen e. And so he worked 
at the Lee Dairy, and wa never too proud to 
do whatever his employer a ked. 

That December we had the Christma for 
which I had been praying for nearly five 
years. In my parents' tiny home, Mami and 
Papi, Rafael and Margarita, the Youngs and 
the Berkmeyers and I celebrated the birth 
of Chri t with a traditional Cuban holiday 
dinner -- roa t pig, yuca, black beans, rice 
and turones (Spani h candy). 

Six parents celebrated Christmas with me 
in my new country. I have been blessed with 
many wonderful moments in my life since 
then, but I don't remember ever being hap­
pier than I was on that day. 

Over the years, I have remained very close 
to all my parents. They were with me when I 
graduated from college and law school, start­
ed my law practice, married and began my 
family. Since then, however, both Mr. Berk­
meyer and my father have passed away. 

On January 24, 2001, nearly 39 years after 
arriving on these shores, I was sworn in as 
Secretary of Housing and Urban Develop­
ment with President George W. Bush look­
ing on. Monsignor Walsh, who had such an 
impact on my early life, was also there. I had 
more parents in attendance, I am sure, than 
any other member of the Cabinet. 

Every holiday season, as I celebrate with 
my family the many joys with which we have 
been blessed, I reflect back on my journey to 
freedom. I think about the opportunities I 
have enjoyed since that time which I would 
have been denied if my parents had not sent 
me away. And I appreciate all the more what 
it means to be living in a place where my 
children -- and now my grandchild -- have 
opportunities I could only dream about 
when I was a boy. They are growing up in 
freedom, which is a far more precious gift 
than anything that could be wrapped in a 
box and tied up with a bow. 
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LULAC Board, continued from page 3. 

FEATURE STORY 

Of all the military branches, the Marines 
have been the most successful at enlisting 
Hispanics while the Air Force possesses the 
biggest challenge. As a result, the DOD has 
been aggressively attempting to reach out to 
the Hispanic population via their attendance 
at LULAC's National Convention. · 

LULAC board members meet with the Secretary of Defense Donald Rumsfeld at the Department 
of Defense to discuss the underrepresentation of Hispanics in the agency. 

At the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 
Services office (CIS) LULAC board members 
met with Chief of the Office of Citizenship 
Alfonso Aguilar. The LULAC board urged 
CIS to reduce the tremendous backlog in 
processing citizenship applications. This 
backlog can delay an application for up to 
eleven months in some offices. CIS noted 
that part of the backlog problem was a re­
sult of the need for officials to adjust to the 
new rules following 9-11. LULAC also took 
advantage of the meeting via their proposal 
to have CIS commence a commission so as 
to force a study repatriating foreign born 
Hispanic-Americans who were forced to 
leave the country in the 1930's. The board 
then brought up concerns of immigration 
"roundups." 

President Flores said that he was disap­
pointed that neither Bush nor Kerry pro­
moted their views on Hispanic issues in the 
debates or other public appearances. As a re­
sult, LULAC appealed to the Commission on 
Presidential Debates to ensure that questions 
about Hispanic issues are included in future 
presidential debates. "We need to ensure 
that we're not excluded from the American 
political agenda;' added Flores. 

After the LULAC Challenge was presented, 
two WYS student leaders presented the WYS 
policy paper on the impact of the Hispanic 
vote. The paper was the product of hours 
of intense work by the 53 young leaders in­
volved in the seminar. 

Following the press conference the LU­
LAC board members took the opportunity 
to directly address government agency lead­
ers. The board separated into groups and 
visited with high ranking officials from the 
Department of Education, the Department 
of Housing and Urban Development, the 
Department of Health and Human Services, 
the Department of Justice and several other 
agencies to discuss issues that affect the U.S. 
Hispanic population. 

For example, LULAC board members met 
with Secretary of State Donald Rumsfeld and 
Undersecretary of Defense for Personnel and 
Readiness David S.C. Chu at the Department 
of Defense (DOD). LULAC made it a point 
to discuss the need for increasing the His-

WWW.LULAC.ORG 

panic representation in the armed forces at 
all levels. The DOD acknowledged that they 
need to improve in this area. A major con­
cern for LULAC is that Hispanics are largely 
overrepresented in the active-duty enlisted 
force and under-represented at the higher 
levels within the DOD. For example, today 
Latinos represent 16 percent of the 18-24 
year old population in the U.S. and of that 
number they make up 9.9 of the active-duty 
enlisted force yet only 4.7 percent hold ac­
tive-duty officer corps. In addition, Hispan­
ics are severely under-represented in DOD's 
civil service, making up only 6.2 percent 
while they represent about 13 percent of the 
general U.S. population. 

At the Office of Intergovernmental Affairs, 
LULAC board members met with Ruben 
Barrales, Deputy Assistant to the President 
and the Director of Intergovernmental Af­
fairs. LULAC engaged Mr. Barrales by ad­
vocating the creation of a mechanism that 
would give Puerto Rico the ability to become 
a state if its population so chooses. Mr. Bar­
LULAC Board, continued on page 6. 

LULAC National President Hector Flores (right) attended the hearing for Anna Escobedo Cabral 
for U.S. Treasurer. Mrs. Cabral (right) was confirmed and is pictured with her husband Victor 
Cabral Senior Counsel for Government Affairs at NBC/Telemundo and two of their daughters. 
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LULAC Board, continued from page 5. 

LULAC Director of Policy and Legislation Dr. 
Gabriela Lemus with LULAC Legal Advisor 
Ray Velarde during their meeting at the 
Department of Justice. 

rales promised board members that he would 
look into LULAC's concerns regarding H.R. 
10. H.R. 10 would do nothing in terms of 
tracking down terrorists; instead it subjects 
immigrants to fast-track deportations and 
denies them protection from persecution, 
among other things. H.R. 10 is supposed to 
comport with the 9-11 Commission's find­
ings but instead serves as a distraction from 
real reform. Instead, LULAC supports the 
Senate's version of the bill, which was led by 
Susan Collins (R-ME) and Joe Lieberman 
(D-CT) and passed by a nearly unanimous 
vote (96 to 2). On another note, the LU­
LAC Board voiced their appreciation to Mr. 
Barrales for the current administration's ef­
forts in appointing Hispanics. However, the 
board was quick to point out that Hispan­
ics remain severely underrepresented in the 
federal civilian workforce. 

At the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) board members met 
with Deputy Secretary Roy Bernardi and 
Deputy Assistant Secretary Ana Maria Farias. 
Their discussion centered on the creation of 
affordable housing for the Hispanic commu­
nity and housing assistance for "first time" 
Hispanic homebuyers. They also discussed 
the creation of the LULAC Housing Com­
mission and how the Commission could 
work with HUD to educate the Hispanic 
community on homeownership. Bernardi 
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FEATURE STORY 

offered to host a formal training se sion 
in Washington, D.C. for all Commission 
members. The training which is expected 
to occur in December wiU be conducted by 
Barnardi's principal staff. The board also 
discussed the employment tati tics and 
thanked the Deputy ecretary for the work 
they did this year recruiting Hispanic but 
reminded him that LULAC would like to see 
more improvement in this area. 

The LULAC Board of Directors met with 
Assistant Attorney General Alex Acosta of 
the Department of Justice (DOJ). Acosta 
noted the high rate of incarcerated juveniles 
that commit suicide and the need to assist 
this at-risk population. Acosta asked for 
LULAC's assistance in educating juveniles 
of their rights when incarcerated. The LU­
LAC board members present committed to 
participate in educational programs to assist 
these people. In aqdition, Mr. Acosta agreed 
to personally follow up on an employment 
discrimination case in Illinois and to work 
with LULAC Vice President for the Midwest 
Blanca Vargas on this matter. Finally, Acosta 
called on LULAC to assist the DOJ in stop­
ping the crime of human trafficking. The 
board members agreed to work with DOJ 
to stop this modern day version of slavery 
by notifying officials whenever they receive 
wind of such violations. 

The LULAC national board members in­
tend to continue communication with the 
cabinet leaders of these and other agencies 
in order to press for positive change in the 
Hispanic community. 

LULAC Youth Awards 

We appologize for failing to 
include the following awardees 
in the last issue. 

National Loyalty Award 
Emma Moreno and Christine 
Bobadilla 

LULAC Calendar 

• Texas Legislative Gala 
WHEN: February 24, 2005 
WHERE: Doubletree Hotel , 
Austin, Texas 
CONTACT: Roger Rocha at 
rocha roger@msn.com or Oscar 
Moran at oscarsmoran@aol.com 

• LULAC National Legislative Gala 
WHEN: March 2005 
WHERE: J.W. Marriott Hotel 
Washington, DC 
CONTACT: Carlos Zapata at 
202-833-6130 or 
czapata@lulac.org 
www.lulac.org 

• National Women's Conference 
WHEN: April 8-9, 2005 
WHERE: Flamingo Hotel, 
Las Vegas, NV 
CONTACT: Margaret Moran at 
Moran0529@aol.com or 
(21 0) 733-0406 

• Texas State Convention 
WHEN: June 2-5, 2005 
WHERE: Hilton Airport Hotel 
San Antonio, Texas 
CONTACT: Roger Rocha at 
rocha_roger@msn.com or Oscar 
Moran at oscarsmoran@aol.com 

• LULAC National Convention 
WHEN: June 27 - July 2, 2005 
WHERE: Little Rock, Arkansas 
CONTACT: (202) 833-6130 
www.lulac.org 

LU LAC National President with two of the 
Fiesta de las Flores contestants in Corpus 
Christi. 
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NEWS FROM AROUND THE LEAGUE 

Winners of the Chevy Blazer Raffle 

The Salinas family won a 
brand new Chevy Blazer 
which was raffled during the 

National Convention in Orlando, 
Florida last year. Here LULAC 
Council 291 President Silvestre 
Acevedo hands the Salinas fam­
ily the keys to their new vehicle. 
Pictured (L-R) is Council 291 
member Diana Rocha, President 
Silvestre Acevedo, Olga Salinas, 
Frank Salinas, their son Frank 
Salinas, Jr. and Council 291 Vice 
President Ramiro Flores. 

BOOK REVIEW 

Julio Ram6n Ribeyro (1929-1994) 
Translated by John Penuel 
Reviewed by Lorraine Quiroga Mullaly 

The Chronicle of San Gabriel presents a unique opportunity to learn about Peruvian 
culture and history through a work of fiction written by one of Peru's top writers. 
Ribeyro masterfully uses irony to develop his characters in an isolated setting in the 
Peruvian highlands. 

The story is about a Spanish family, who like other such families in Peru at that time, 
enjoyed the fruits of the labor of the indigenous pop­
ulation. Ribeyro's main character, Lucho, develops 
into a man through his confrontations with family 
secrets and the seduction of a woman. Ribeyro art­
fully allows the reader to draw his or her own con­
clusions about social injustice and racism that was 
widely accepted as the norm during this era. 

Ribeyro's ability to take the reader to another place 
with elegant prose and vibrant descriptions makes 
it difficult to put the book down. Up until this year 
English speakers were unable to enjoy this work. 

Julio Ram6n Ribeyro has been regarded as one of 
Latin America's most important writers. He was 
awarded the Juan Rulfo Literary Award for his many 
works including Marginal Voices: Selected Stories and 
Los gallinazos sin plumas. The late Ribeyro served as 

a UNESCO ambassador for Peru while living in France and worked as a journalist for 
several years in Europe. 

WWW.LULAC.ORG 

LULAC Council 
President Meets with 
President Fox 

Dr. John Arnold meets with President Fox to 
discuss small businesses in both countries. 

S mall businesses make up a great portion 
of the U.S. economy. Arizona border 
LULAC Councils such as #1091 in San 

Luis, Arizona, and Council #1095 in Doug­
las, Arizona, have a special interest in small 
businesses that conduct import and export 
activities with Mexico since a majority of the 
council's members own micro businesses. 

On October 13-18, 2004, members from 
three Arizona LULAC Councils 1091, 1088, 
and 1095 traveled to Mexico City at the in­
vitation of FONAES (Mexico's equivalent to 
the Small Business Administration) to set up 
booths to sell and promote micro business 
products from the United States. 

During the EXPO, President of PPEP 
Farmworker Council 1088 Dr. John David 
Arnold had an opportunity to visit with 
President Vicente Fox about opening the 
lines of communication between the micro 
business sectors in both Mex:ico and the U.S. 
Dr. Arnold also discussed the need for a mi­
cro credit program in the United States for 
Mexican micro-entrepreneurs living in the 
U.S. who do not have access to United States 
credit institutions. 

PPEP, Inc. has received $50,000 from 
a private foundation to start a micro-fund 
for Mexican micro-businesses in the United 
States. Accordingly, President Fox was asked 
if the Mexican government would consider 
matching that fund. The President indicated 
a willingness to support this effort. 

If LULAC decides to become an inter­
national organization many alliances with 
Mexico such as those that would affect micro 
business could be enhanced. 

7 



NEWS FROM AROUND THE LEAGUE 

Florida Still Needs Your Help 
Remembering These Families During Christmas Time 

few famiJie to provide them with supplies, 
gifts, and food over the holiday season. 

If you would like to participate in any 
of the e activitie please contact Anita de 
Palma at 727-446-0272 or email her at 
Adepalma@msn.com . If you would like to 
donate to thi important cau e plea e end 
your tax deductible donations to LULA , 
20 I Ea t Main, Suite 605, El Paso, Texas 
7990 l. Please make check payable to the 
LULAC fllstitllte. 

Submission Criteria 

The above is a photo of the remains of what used to be the home of a migrant worker family in 
Florida. 

We would like to include as much as pos­
sible in the LULA New . To en ure qual­
ity and accuracy plea e be ure to properly 
label all information that you submit. If 

With hurricanes hitting the state of 
Florida three times in the last few 
months relief is still desperately 

needed. Unfortunately, there are areas that 
are obtaining less than adequate assistance 
possibly due to the undocumented status of 
many of their residents. 

"We are calling for LULAC members 
and others to send donations as soon 
as possible," said de Palma. "We are 
in desperate need of supplies and food 
for the forgotten." 

Areas that have large Hispanic farmworker 
populations such as Desoto and Manattee 
Counties are suffering terribly. "There are 
homeless families that have no where to 
turn. We see children suffering from mos­
quito bites and diarrhea from the horribly 
unsanitary conditions," said LULAC Florida 
State Director Anita de Palma. "We will all 
suffer the consequences of diseases if we 
do not get these people help immediately;' 
added de Palma. 

Unfortunately, efforts by the Federal Emer­
gency Management Agency (FEMA) have 
been very limited. Accordingly, LULAC 
councils and local churches have been work­
ing to make up for the areas where FEMA is 
lacking. "We are doing our best but we have 
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"Christmas is coming and now more 
than ever I c~ll on each LULAC 
member to remember our brothers 
and sisters during these very difficult 
times." 

ending photos, please send high resolution 
photos and be sure to provide sufficient in­
formation on each photo. Please email to 
lquiroga@lulac.org or mail to LULAC, 2000 
L Street, NW, Washington, DC 20036, Attn: 
LULAC News. All information is subject to 
editing. 

very limited resources. 
We are calling for LU­
LAC members and oth­
ers to send donations as 
soon as possible," said 
de Palma. "We are in 
desperate need of sup­
plies and food for the 
forgotten." 

"Christmas is coming 
and now more than ever 
I call on each LULAC 
member to remember 
our brothers and sisters 
during these very diffi­
cult times;' said LULAC 
National President Hec­
tor Flores. 

LULAC councils in 
Florida are planning a 
Latin Festival benefit on 
behalf of these families 
on December 3-4, 2004. 
In addition, the local 
councils plan to adopt a 
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Inside you'll find: -:" ~~ 
•Investigative ~*c--•E=-· 

reports -==-=-
: :ie::u:,";.sts ~~ 

~ -_ -,::-=-:: 

N-«~------------------Olp,il.ltica: 
Adilmlt:: ------------------
City -•dZlpGIX!e:. _______________ _ 
T~. _____ __,;E-mail: _________ _ 

RAllutolOIHl-lol.lot, IUINSL NW, W--D.C 2ll00l ---•rAX(JIOt.,.__,,._.~.._....... 
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Retratos 
2,000 YEARS OF LATIN AMERICAN PORTRAITS 

ON VIEW AT 
EL MUSEO DEL BARRIO 

DECEMBER 3, 2004 - MARCH 20, 2005 

eZMUS delbarrio 

1230 Fifth Avenue at 104
th Street 

212.831.7272 ~ www.elmuseo.org 

This exhibition is organized by the San Antonio Museum of Art the National Portrait Gallery, 
Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C.; and El Musco dcl Barrio, New York. 

This project, and all related national and local programs and publications, arc made possible b) 
Ford Motor Company Fund. 

www. re tra to s. org 

Elisa Saldivar de Gutierrez Roldan (detail), Diego Rivera, oil on canvas, 1946, Colecci6n Pascual Gutierrez Roldan, Mexico, D.F., 
© 2004 Banco de Mexico Diego Rivera & Frida Kahlo Museums Trust. Av. Cinco de Mayo No. 2, Col. Centro, Del. Cuauhtemoc 06059, Mexico, D.F. 



HISPANIC LEADERS 

Leading the Way 

First Hispanic Woman Grad Credits Air Force Academy for Her Success 
by Rudi Williams, American Forces Press Service 
Printed September 22, 2004, with permission to reprint excerpts 

N ot only was Linda Garcia Cubero the 
first Hispanic woman graduate of the 
Air Force Academy, she was the only 

Hispanic woman to graduate from any of the 
nation's service academies in 1980, when the 
first classes with women graduated. 

Cubero said she decided to pursue an 
education at the academy to follow her 
father's footsteps into the Air Force as a 
commissioned officer. She also wanted to 
travel and see the world. 

She spent seven years in the Air Force 
serving as a command briefer to a four­
star general and on national-level task 
forces at the Pentagon. As a liaison to 
the White House, Cubero supervised the 
development of a U.S. commemorative 
postage stamp honoring Hispanics in 
the defense of the nation. The stamp was 
designed by the 10 surviving Hispanic 
Medal of Honor recipients and unveiled 
by President Ronald Reagan at the White 
House in 1984. 

The former Air Force captain said she 
spent four years at the Pentagon with the 
Defense Intelligence Agency and three years 
at the Tactical Air Command at Langley 
Air Force Base, Virginia. She resigned 
her commission after marrying a civilian 
and starting a family, and she started a 
graduate-degree program. Cubero said 

--- her first year at the 
academy "was pretty 
rough." 

"I wasn't used to being 
yelled at and being 
braced up against 
the wall and told to 
tuck your chin in 
and do push-up and 
sit-ups," he noted. 
"The academic 
environment didn't 
bother me. The 
physical aspect 
didn't bother me, 
but the mental and 
emotional challenge 
was tough. The intent 
is to strip you down 

as individuals an!i form you into first a 
follower and then learn how to be a leader 
and how to be a part of a team. They do a 
very good job of that." But the transition is 
tough, she said, for an 18-year-old who has 
never been away from home. 

"So emotionally and mentally it was quite 
a challenge. But one that I think created 
a foundation for my success today," said 
Cubero, now a client director at Hewlett­
Packard. She's also on the board of 
directors of the Girl Scouts Tejas Council 
in Dallas, Texas. 

In 1998, Cubero was inducted into the 
National Hispanic Engineering Hall 
of Fame. In 2002, Hispanic Business 
magazine named her as one of the "100 
Most Influential Hispanics" in the United 
States. She has been featured in several 
magazines and is a frequent keynote 
speaker. She said the four years at the 
academy, the discipline, the leadership, 
the skills she learned and the academic 
background all laid a foundation for her 
successes in life. "The self-confidence I 
have today was built there;' Cubero said. 
"It had a tremendous impact on my career 
and my success both in the Air Force and 
in the corporate environment." 

Her advice to young Hispanic women 
who are contemplating attending a 
military academy is to "make sure it's 
something you really want; make sure it's 
for you. If it's not for you, you will not 
urvive. You'll be very unhappy." ubero 

said tho e who are given an opportunity 
to attend an academy hould give back as 
they grow and learn. "Make sure you hare 

the definition of success "isn't in 
the size of your paycheck, but in 
the opportunities you create for 
others and in the differences you can 
make." 

those learnings with others," she said. 
When she spoke at the National Latina 

Symposium honoring Hispanic women 
military academy graduate earlier this 
month, Cubero told the gathering that 
her lifelong motto is, "You tell me I can't, 
and I'll show you I will." While at the 
academy, she said, she learned the value 
of an education is not just from books 
or classrooms, but also from experiences 
and relationships. "I learned that the only 
barriers in your way are those you create 
yourself;' Cubero said. "I learned the value 
of true friendship and what it means to 
serve others before self." She said she also 
learned about an honor code that says, 
"We will not lie, cheat or steal, nor tolerate 
among us anyone who does." 

"And I learned that your integrity, your 
word, is something that no one can ever 
take away, I learned that serving your 
country is not just about putting on a 
uniform every day; it's about duty, pride, 
honor, character and about being part 
of a team." Since graduating from the 
academy, Cubero said, she learned that 
the definition of success "isn't in the size 
of your paycheck, but in the.opportunities 
you create for others and in the differences 
you can make. "I've also learned that when 
they said, 'Just being an academy grad will 
open up doors for you; they really meant 
it; it's true," Cubero noted. 
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HISPANIC LEADERS 

Leading the Way 

A Forgotten Hero 
by Nick Jimenez 
Copyright 2004 Caller Times Publishing Company, Reprinted with Permission, All Rights Reserved. 

James DeAnda helped to lead the fight for Mexican-Americans to 
sit on juries in Texas. 

Every week scores of local citizens are 
called to jury duty at the courthouse. 
Some of us go willingly. Some not so 

willingly. I doubt very many, especially those 
of us who are Mexican-American, realize 
what it has cost to put our names on that 
list of potential jurors. 

Fifty years ago, five Texas Mexican-Ameri­
can lawyers went before the U.S. Supreme 
Court to argue a point relating to a mur­
der case originating out of Edna in Jackson 
County. Their victory was a major turning 
point in the nation's history. 

One of those lawyers, James DeAnda, a 
former federal judge and still in the private 
practice of law in Houston, will be honored 
here Wednesday. This tribute is part of a 
fundraiser for Turning Point Counseling 
Services, a local non-profit organization that 
trains mental health professionals and also 
provides counseling services for underserved 
groups. 

DeAnda is one of the giants in Texas his­
tory and in the nation's history of civil rights. 
His name is in that pantheon that includes 
Dr. Hector P. Garcia, federal judge Reynaldo 
Garza, Congressman Henry B. Gonzalez 
and LULAC founder Ben Garza. These were 
all 20th century pathfinders for Mexican­
Americans. 

One of the great gaps in our grasp of his­
tory is the knowledge of ourselves. How did 
we come to be who we are? It is a melancholy 

WWW.LUL.AC.ORG 

fact that Mexican-Americans know little of 
how they came to their present place in so­
ciety and who helped put them there. If you 
doubt this, pass by the former medical of­
fice of Dr. Garcia. Its neglected state tells us 
much of how we treasure our past. 

In 1954, at least 70 counties kept Span­
ish-surnamed citizens off juries. This was 
true in Jackson County, up the coast from 
Corpus Christi, as it was in so many other 
places in Texas. This was not because Mexi­
can-Americans were few in number. In fact, 
Spanish-surnamed residents made up about 
14 percent of the county's population; all but 
a small number were born in the United 
States. 

The year is important. Only six years be­
fore Garcia had risen to national prominence 
because of the Felix Longoria case, in which 
the deceased veteran had been denied use 
of a Three Rivers funeral home: Mexican­
Americans, as a native-born group, with 
a heritage grounded in both Mexican and 
American cultures, many whose dominant 
language was English, were a growing pres­
ence in American society. 

DeAnda joined Gus Garcia, a San Anto­
nio attorney, in defending Pete Hernandez, 
who was accused of murder. Hernandez was 
convicted and Garcia and De Anda appealed 
on the grounds that no citizen of Mexican 
descent had served on a Jackson County jury 
in 25 years. Which was true, but which the 
state, in its defense, argued was allowed by 
the Texas Constitution, which recognized 
only discrimination against blacks. 

The five young lawyers took their fight to 
the Supreme Court. LULAC paid for the ap­
peal, putting together a fund drive built on 
nickel-and-dime contributions. Gus Garcia, 
a near legend in his own right, made the 
oral argument. On May 3, 1954, the court 
ruled for the plaintiffs. Supreme Court Chief 
Justice Earl Warren wrote that "it taxes our 
credulity to say that mere chance resulted in 
there being no members of this class an1ong 
the over six thousand jurors called in the 
past 25 years." 

LULAC Leader 
Honored 

LU LAC VP for the Midwest Blanca Vargas 
was recently appointed to serve as United 
Nations Day Chair by Illinois Governor Rod 
Blagojevich. Blanca was appointed for 
this year's commemoration on Women's 
Rights and Empowerment. Above she 
is pictured with the Governor during his 
recent Education Summit. Blanca took this 
opportunity to discuss the LULAC National 
Convention with him which will take place in 
Chicago, Illinois in 2007. 

Fighting discrimination in CCISD DeAn­
da went on to fight school discrimination 
cases in Driscoll and Corpus Christi, the 
latter being the signal "Cisneros" case that 
desegregated schools in the Corpus Christi 
Independent School District and established 
that Hispanics were an "identifiable ethnic 
minority." 

The 20th century world in which DeAnda, 
Dr. Garcia and Gus Garcia lived is so much 
different than our world. This was the time 
of the poll tax, segregated ~rinking foun­
tains, "No Latinos need apply" job listings 
and Hispanic students placed in segregated 
classes. These things were accepted as nor­
mal. And racism is most insidious when it is 
accepted as part of life, even by its victims. 

DeAnda was among that small group of 
heroes who said, no, this is not normal, this 
is not American. 

Nick Jimenez can be reached at 886-3787 
or by e-mail at jimenezn@caller.com. 

Recently Judge DeAnda was honored by Turn­
ing Point Counseling Services, Inc. LULAC 
National President Hector Flores and Execu­
tive Director Brent Wilkes attended this im­
portant event. 
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LULAC 

Profile 
Arlinda Arriaga, National Youth President 
Each issue we profile a LULAC member who has exhibited strong leadership within LULAC and in his or her 
community. In this issue we are profiling Arlinda Arriaga. 

Where and when were you 
born? 
January 11, 1986 in Dallas, Texas 

Where are your roots 
from? 
Mexico and Spain 

What do you enjoy in your 
spare time? 
Bowling 

What is your favorite 
book? 
La ultima niebla 

What is your favorite 
movie? 
Fahrenheit 9/11 

Who do you admire most? 
Anita Arriaga, my mother because of her 
strength and independence 

What do you believe is the 
best,leadership trait? 
Integrity 

What is your favorite dish? 
Blackened Chicken Alfredo Fettuccine 

What compelled you to join 
LULAC? 
The growing issues affecting Hispanics 

What do you believe LULAC 
should focus on? 
Molding the young professional 

12 

If you could have dinner 
with anyone alive or dead, 
who would it be? 
Shannon Rodriguez-Anderson, she has 
been my LULA youth advisor from the 
very beginning. I give her a great deal of 
credit because she has helped to mold me 
into the person I am today. She is truly a 
role model. 

What is your most memo­
rable LULAC experience? 
My first North Texas Youth Convention in 
Plano, Texas where I addressed the luncheon 
standing on two milk crates and a phone 
book. 

What do you perceive to be 
the most pressing LULAC 
issue? 
Education and citizenship 

What message would you 
like to give young 
Hispanic students? 
Get an education, take risks, and 
live out the experience, these are 
the priceless opportunities in 
life. 

What do you do 
when you are not 
involved with 
LULAC? 
Usually, I am studying or reading 
but I also take time to spend with 
my family. 

What are your goals 
as a LULAC leader? 
To focus on voicing the issues af­
fecting Hispanic youth as well as 
increase the visibility of the LU­
LAC Youth organization in the 
United States. 

What are your career 
plans? 
I would like to have my own law firm a well 
as run for office in the U. . ongress. 

What is your greatest ac­
complishment? 
Being selected to receive the raig Gilbert 
Award for outstanding community service 
efforts. 

What is your greatest ac­
complishment as a LULAC 
leader? 
Being given the privilege to pre ide and sit 
among ome of the top LULA You th mem­
bers 

What would you character­
ize as your best personality 
trait? 
Honesty 

Who's your favorite 
writer? 
Maria Luisa Bombal 

Arlinda Arriaga with U.S. Surgeon General Richard 
Carmona during the LULAC National Convention in San 

Antonio this past June. (Photo by Lu~ Nuiio Bnones.J 
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President's Message: 
Dear Friends of LULAC, 

Seventy-five years ago, representatives from three Hispanic organizations gathered in Corpus 
Christi, Texas to form the League of United Latin American Citizens, marking a defining moment 
in Hispanic American history. On May 18, 1929, LULAC held its first national convention to 
elect its leadership and we have continued to hold an annual national convention ever since. On 
behalf of the thousands of LULAC members across the United States and Puerto Rico, it is my great 
pleasure to invite you to join us to celebrate our 76th anniversary in Little Rock, Arkansas. 

It is time once again to prepare for the mo t exciting event in the Hi panic com­
munity, the LULAC National Convention and Exposition. This year' event will 
gather us in Little Rock, Arkansas, for a week filled with celebrity peaker , im­
portant seminars and top-notch entertainment. 

Our 76th annual convention presents LULAC with the unique opportunity to 
address issues of critical importance to our community in one of the fastest 
growing Latino markets in America. You can expect to hear from cabinet ecre­
taries from the Bush Administration, Members of Congres , local elected offi­
cials, top academics, and respected business and community leader . 

We will form our new policy platform for 2005-2006 and bring LULAC's issues 
to the forefront. Seminars and workshops will feature expert panelists addressing 

the issues that affect our communities the most, from immigration reform and education to women's health 
and civil rights. 

One of the highlights of the convention, 
as always, will be the LULAC elections, 
as our members gather from all over the 
fifty states and Puerto Rico to choose 
our national leaders. The LULAC Youth 
and Young Adults will conduct their 
own workshops and also elect their 
leadership. 

The 2005 National Exposition will 
be one of our largest ever, featuring 
Fortune 500 companies, government 
agencies, colleges and universities, and 
others displaying their products and 
services while also recruiting Latino 
employees at our job fair. 

The Clinton Presidential Library, where the Arkansas 
Celebration will be held during the convention. (AP/ Wide World 
Photo.) 

Last but not least, you can expect to be thoroughly entertained throughout the convention as we travel to 
a beautiful part of the country and bring together some of the best entertainment to keep you dancing, 
laughing and having a great time. 

I personally look forward to hosting this year's convention. I hope to see you all in Little Rock! 

Sincerely, 

~~Hf-~ 
LULAC National President 

Information 
Convention Hotel 
LULAC ha reserved a block of 
rooms at the following hotel at 
special rate until June 1, 2005. 

The Peabody Little Rock 

Toll free: (800) PEABODY 
www.peabodylittlerock.com 
Rates: $99/ ingle, Double, Triple 
or Quad Occupancy. 

Additional Hotels 
The hotel below offer a LULAC 
rate of $72/ ingle, Double, Triple 
or Quad Occupancy. Cancella­
tions mu t be made prior to June 
I, 2005 to avoid charges. 

Wyndham Riverfront 

Toll free: (866) 657-4458 
www.wyndham.com 

Doubletree Hotel 
Toll free: (800) 222-8733 
www.littlerock.doubletree.com 

Courtyard by Marriott 
Toll free: (800) 321-2211 
www.marriott.com 

Holiday Inn Presidential Center 

Toll free: (866) 900-7625 
www.sixcontinentshotels.com 

Air Transportation 
The following airlines will 
offer special discounts to our at­
tendees. 

American (800) 433-1790 
Discount# 2565AL, www.aa.com 

Continental ( 800) 525-1700 
Agreement Code# VKZBPP 
Z-Code: ZK8T 
www.continental.com 

Ground Transportation 

Hertz (800) 654-3131 
Code: CV#02TF0003 
Avis (800) 230-4898 

General Little Rock 
Information 
www.littlerock.com 



Agenda 

Monday, June 27 
1 to 5 pm LULAC National Convention & FTI Registration 
6 pm to 8 pm Opening Reception 

Tuesday, June 28 
7 to 12, 2 to 5 LULAC National Convention & FTI Registration 
8 am to 11 :30 am LULAC Federal Training Institute 
Noon to 2 pm Diversity Luncheon 
2:30 pm to 4:45 pm LULAC Federal Training Institute 

Wednesday, June 29 
7 to 12, 2 to 5 LULAC National Convention Registration 
7am to 9 am Law Enforcement Awards Breakfast 
9:30 am to 11 :30 am Federal Training Institute 
10:00 am to 12 pm Ribbon-cutting Ceremony and Exposition Opening 
Noon to 2 pm Partnership Luncheon 
2pm to 5pm Exposition and Job Fair Open 
2 pm to 2:30 pm National Assembly-Committee Assignments 
2:30 pm to 4:45 pm Federal Training Institute 
2:30 pm to 5 pm LULAC Town Hall 
7 pm to 10 pm Arkansas Celebration - Clinton Presidential Center 

Featured Events 
Monday, June 27 
6 pm to 9 pm 
Attendance: 600 
Opening Reception: Kick off 
event is full of excitement as we 
preview a week-long convention. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$10,000. 

Tuesday, June 28 
12 pm to 2 pm 

Attendance: 700 
Diversity Luncheon: Celebrates 
the importance of diversity in the 
workplace. Distinguished repre­
sentatives from Corporate 
America and the federal government 
are invited to address our members 
on strategies to promote diversity. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$15,000. 

Wed., June 29 
7 am to 9am 

Attendance: 600 
Law Enforcement Awards 

Breakfast: Recognizes outstand­
ing Hispanics in law enforcement 
that have performed above and 
beyond the call of duty. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$10,000. 

Noon to 2 pm 

Attendance: 1,000 
Partnership Luncheon: 

Highlights LULAC's corporate 
and government partnerships. 
This is the perfect forum to 
promote your initiatives with 
LULAC. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 

$20,000. 

7 pm to Midnight 

Attendance: 900 
Arkansas Celebration: Hosted 
by local councils offers a taste of 
Arkansas. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$25,000. 

Thurs., June 30 
Noon to 2 pm 
Attendance: 1,000 
Unity Luncheon: Promotes unity 
among Hispanics and other 
communities in the United States. 
Speakers focus on working 
together to make America 
stronger. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 

$35,000. 

Thursday, June 30 
7 to 12, 2 to 5 LULAC National Convention Registration 
7 am to 9 am Armed Forces Awards Breakfast 
9 am to noon 
9 am to noon 
Noon to 2 pm 
2 pm to 7 pm 
2 pm to 5 pm 
5 pm to 7 pm 
7 pm to 10 pm 

Concurrent Seminars 
Exposition and Job Fair Open 
Unity Luncheon 
Exposition and Job Fair Open 
Concurrent Seminars 
Sponsor & Exhibitor Reception 
Youth & Young Adults Awards Banquet 

Friday, July 1 
7 to 12, 2 to 5 LULAC National Convention Registration 
7:30 am to 9 am LNESC Breakfast 
9 am to noon 
9 am to noon 
Noon to 2 pm 
2 pm to 4 pm 
2 pm to 4 pm 
6 pm to 7 pm 
7 pm to 9 pm 
9 pm to 11 pm 

Concurrent Seminars 
Exposition and Job Fair Open 
Women's Luncheon 
Exposition and Job Fair Open 
LULAC National Assembly Reconvenes 
Presidential Reception 
Presidential Awards Banquet 
Presidential Ball 

Saturday, July 2 
8 am to 5 pm LULAC National Assembly Reconvenes 
8 pm to 11 pm LULAC Pachanga, New Officer Celebration 

7 pm to 10 pm 

Attendance: 800 
Youth & Young Adults Awards 

Banquet: Highlights our youth 
and young adult programs. 
The event features ari awards 
presentation for our future 
leaders. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 

$25,000. 

Friday, July 1 
7:30 am to 9 am 
Attendance: 400 LNESC 
Breakfast: Hosted by the LULAC 
National Educational Service 
Centers, this event celebrates 
LULAC's educational programs. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 

$10,000. 

Noon to 2 pm 

Attendance: 800 
Women's Hall of Fame 
Luncheon: Focuses on the 
contributions made by Latinas 
to the U.S. and features the 
induction of 5 women into the 
LULAC Women's Hall of Fame. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 

$25,000. 

6 pm to 7 pm 
Attendance: 900 
Presidential Reception: Kicks 
off the main and best attended 
evening of the convention. 
This black tie event features 
Hispanic leaders from 
throughout the U.S. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$20,000. 

7 pm to 9 pm, 9 pm to 11 pm 
Attendance: 1,200 
Presidential Awards Banquet 

& Ball: This magnificent 
black-tie event highlights 
individuals who have given 
outstanding service to the 
Hispanic community. Top 
national leaders deliver 
keynote address. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$50,000. 

Sat., July 2 
8pmto11 pm 
Attendance: 800 
Pachanga New Officer 

Celebration: Celebrates 
the election of LULA C's 
leadership. 
Minimum Sponsorship Level: 
$15,000 



2005 Highlights 
• Presidential Awards Banquet and Ball 

• Women's Luncheon 

• LNESC Breakfast 

• Arkansas Celebration 

• Youth & Young Adults Awards Banquet 

• Unity Luncheon 

• Latin Greats Public Concert 

~ob Fair 
Free! Hot jobs, top companies, live 
interviews. Employers from over 150 top 
companies are expected to participate. 
Bring your resume and be ready to 
interview. 

Seminars 
Free! Three days of seminars will focus on key 
issues facing Hispanics: 

• Latinos & the International Political Economy 

• Emerging Communities 

• All Politics is Local 

• Getting Our Fair Share 

• Organizing in the 21st Century 

College Fair 
Free! Colleges and universities from 
around the country will provide 
information on their programs and 
financial aid options. 

Youth Conferen 

A three-day event for Hispanic yo 
featuring workshops and panel · 
on issues of importance to youth. 

Federal Training 
Two days of mid-level career path 
Curriculum Training leading to 
competitive managerial and senior 
executive candidate pools. 
Sample of program 
listing available at 
www.LULAC.org/FTI.html 

LULAC Expo 
Free! A three-day expo showcas· 
products and services of major 
corporations, organizations, and 
government agencies. 

Health !=air 

Free! Health screenings and e 
information on health issues 
Hispanics. 

Registration 
LULAC Fiscal Office 
201 East Main, Suite 605 
El Paso, Texas 79901 
1-866-577-0726 
www.lulac.org 



Sponsorship, Exhibitor & Advertising Agreement 
Please print or type the requested information below as it should appear in the convention program and name badge: 

Name ________________________ litle _______________________ _ 

Corporation/Agency _________________________________________ _ 

Address-----------------------------------------------

City ________________________ State ___________ Zip _________ _ 

Telephone _____________________ Fax. ______________________ _ 

Advertising 
The 2005 LULAC National Con­
vention Program provides an 
excellent opportunity for placing 
recruitment and community rela­
tions advertisements highlighting 
your corporate contributions to 
the Hispanic community. Over 
7,000 copies will be dist'ributed. 
Please indicate choices below 
(trim sizes): 

Full Color (8.5"xll")----$2,000 
Full B&W (8.5"xll")----$1,500 
B&W(8.5"x5.5")-----------$750 
Page B&W( 4.25"x5.5")----$500 
Inside Cover (8.5"xl l ")-$3,000 
Back Cover(8.5"xl l ")---$3,500 

Notes: 

1). 1/8" bleed area all around. 
2). B&W ad slick with film nega­

tives. Four-color ads require a 
color proof. Live area is 1/4" 
less than trim all around. 

3). Material returned only upon 
request. 

4). No cancellations after 5/15/05. 
5) The publisher and LULAC 

shall be under no liability for 
errors made by the advertiser 
or loss by reason of any errors 
arising out of publication. 

6). This agreement, artwork and 
payment must be received by 
5/15/05. 

Exhibitor 
The LULAC Convention Expo­
sition is the premier venue for 
showcasing products and services 
to the Hispanic community and 
recruiting employees. Open to 
the general public, more than 
7,000 people attend the exposi­
tion each year. Please select from 
your choices below: 

__ Number of spaces requested 

__ Indicate Exhibit dimensions 

Yes, I need the standard exhib­
itor's equipment package consist­
ing of an 8' high backwall, 3' high 
side rails, one six foot table, two 
chairs, and an I.D. sign. 

I do not need the standard 
exhibitor's package. 

The cost per space is indicated 
below: 

Corporate 

Before 
5/1/05 

After 
5/1/05 

(10' X 10') $2,000 $2,500 
Government, Career Fair 
(8' X 10') $1,500 $2,000 
Non-profit or College Fair 
(8' X 10') $1,000 $1,500 ' 

Sponsorships 
Sponsoring an event or workshop at the LULA Convention is an 
ideal way to reach out to national Hispanic leaders and influential 
community members. The following packages are offered at the levels 
indicated. 

Diamond $75,000+ 

Convention Title Sponsor; 12 
Exhibit Spaces; 2 Tables; 2 Color 
Ads; 12 Registrations; Signage 
Through-out the Convention 

Presidential $50,000+ 
Convention Sponsor; 8 Exhibit 
Spaces; 2 Tables; 2 Color Ads; 
8 Registrations; Signage 
Through-out the Convention 

Judicial-$35,000+: 
Co-Sponsor for one event; 
6 Exhibits; Table; 1 Color Ad; 
6 Registrations; Signage for event 

Senatorial-$25,000+: 
Co-Spon or for one event; 
4 Exhibits; Table; Color Ad; 
4 Registrations; Signage for event. 

Congressional-$20,000+ 
Co-Sponsor for one event; 
3 Exhibits; Table; Color Ad; 
3 Registrations; Signage for event. 

Patriot-$15,000+: 
Lunch Co-Sponsor; 2 Exhibits; 
Table; 1 BW Ad; 2 Registrations; 
Signage at event 

Patron-$10,000+: 
Lunch Co-Sponsor; 1 Exhibit; 
BW Ad; 1 Registration 

LULAC National Office 
2000 L Street, NW, Suite 610 
Washington, DC 20036 
(202) 833-6130 
FAX(202)833-6135 
Email: CZapata@LULAC.org 

Signature of Authorized Representative ________________________ Date _________ _ 

Total ___________ Credit Card # ____________________ Expiration Date ____ _ 

MasterCard Visa American Express Signature _____________________ _ 

Please ma~e checks_ payable to the 2005 LULAC Nat!~nal Convention and mail to the national office. Credit card orders accepted by fax. 
For more mformat10n, contact (202) 833-6130 or v1s1t our website at: www.LULAC.org. 

2005 LULAC National Convention Registration 
Please print or type the requested information below as it should appear in the convention program and name badge: 

Name ________________________ litle _______________________ _ 

Corporation/Agency-----------------------------------------­

Address ---------------------------------------------

City ________________________ State ___________ .Zip __________ _ 

Telephone _____________________ Fax ______________________ _ 

Email _____________________________________________ _ 

Check the appropriate box(es). Voting members should check delegate, alternate or their office. 

General 
Guest 
Federal Training Institute 
Sponsor 
Exhibitor 
Media 

LULAC Council 
Member 
Delegate 
Alternate 

(For Members Only) 

LULAC Officert 
District Director 
State Director 
National Officer 
Past National Officer 

Youth* 
Member 
Delegate 
Alternate 

*Must enter Council# in Council line. tMust enter district, state, or position in Title line. 

Registration Packages 

Youth Members (Wed-Sat) $125 

LULAC Members (Wed-Sat) $225 

Non-members (Wed-Sat) $275 

FTI-Federal Training Institute (Mon-Sat) $375 

Corporate Attendees (Mon-Sat) $425 

Early Bird Discount! Individuals purchasing full registrations will re­
ceive a $25 discount if they pay in full by 5/15/05. 

FTI and Corporate packages include registration, seminars, meals, and 
all events (6 days). Youth, member & non-member packages include 
registration and all seminars, meals and all events from Wednesday 
lunch through Saturday. Packages do not include Friday Breakfast. 

Individual Tickets 

Registration 

Wednesday Law Awards Breakfast 

Wednesday Partnership Luncheon 

Wednesday Arkansas Celebration 

Thursday Armed Forces Breakfast 

Thursday Unity Luncheon 

Thurs. Youth & Young Adults Banquet 

Friday Women's Luncheon 

Friday Presidential Reception and 

Awards Banquet 

$20 

$25 

$50 

$60 

$25 

$50 

$60 

$50 

$75 

Cancellation/Refund Policy: Cancellations will be accepted in writing until June 1, 2005; all refunds will be issued after the convention. After 

June l, 2005, registrations are non-refundable. 
Corporate & Federal Training Institute participates must purchase the full package. 

Total, ___________ Credit Card #, ____________________ Expiration Date _____ _ 

MasterCard Visa American Express 

Payment can be made by cash, check or major credit card. For pre­
registration, mail completed registration form along with check or 
credit card information to the address on the right. Credit card orders 
accepted by fax. Visit our website at: www.LULAC.org for more infor­
mation. There is a $25.00 handling fee for all returned checks, 

Signature _____________________ _ 

LULAC Fiscal Office 
201 East Main, Suite 605 

El Paso, TX 79901 
(915) 577-0726, FAX (915) 577-0914 

Email: cmunoz@lulac.org 



iHas comido proteina hoy?'" 
Dale energfa a tu familia con las Beef Steak 

Strips de Tyson. Deliciosas tiritas de carne 

de res precocidas y llenas de protefna. 

En pocos minutos tu y tu familia recibiran 

la nutrici6n, la calidad y el sabor que mas 

les gusta. 



THE DAY THEY STOPPED DREAMING ABOIR OWNING 
A HOME WAS THE HAPPIEST DAY OF THEIR LIVES. 

If you're a LU LAC member, GMAC Mortgage is pleased 
to bring you special savings: 

Receive a $500 discount on the closing costs of your 
home loan*.And look for other GMAC Mortgage offers 
available in your local area. 

Por ser miembro de LULAC, reciba un descuento de 
$500* de los costos de cierre de su prestamo hipotecario. 
Ademas pregunte por otras ofertas disponibles en su 
area. 

(They bought it, thanks to GMAC Mortgage Corporation) 

Su casa, masque un techo. 

GMAC Mortgage 
"Ssoo off closlng costs discount will be credited at loan dosing. Loan must close to receive credit. For example, a $200,000 loan amount with a 10" down payment and 1 point paid (equal to'" of the loan amount or $2000) financed at 6.175" (l,'44" APR) 
for 30 years wot.ild result In 360 monthly payments of $1314.00 for prlncip.il and Interest. Ta~s and Insurance are extra. Fees and charges apply. Rate Is for examrle only and Is not necesSclrily refl~ of current m.irket rat~ Only one dosing cost credit per 
loan transaction and offer cannot be combined with any other discounts. call for current rate information and Information on fees and charges. Offer Is good untl December, 2007 only and Is subject to underwntlng approval and prosram guidelines. ContKt 
a GMAC Mortage Corporation representative for complete details. 

("Al otorgarse el prestamo. se acredltar.1n $300 de descuento en los gastos de clene de la operaclOn. Para reclblr el descuento, se deber.i cerrar la operaclOn del prhtamo. Por ejemplo. un prestamo de $200.000 con un 10" de deposito y el pago de un punto 
lgual al 1" del monto del prestamo o sea $2000) flnanclado con un lnteres de 6.875% (7.144% APR) durante 30 ai\os, resultaria en 36o pagos mensuales de $1314.~ que lnduyen el capital y el lnteres. los impuestos y los seguros son ~idoNIJes. Se cobrarin 

comlslones Y cargos. la tasa de lnte~ usada es un eJemplo y no refleja necesarlamente la tna actual del mer~do. SOio se otorgar.'i un credito en los gastos de elem~ de la operacl6n de cada transacci6n credltlcla, y la oferta nose podri comblnar con otros 
descuentos. llame para so/lcltar lnformacl6n sobre la tasa actual y sobre las comlslones y los cargos. Esta oferta estara dlsponlble llasta dlclembre, 2007 por un tlempo llmltado y estar.'i sujeta a la aprobacl6n del flnanclamlentodel c~lto ya los llnNmlentos 
del programa. Comunrquese con los representantes de GMAC Mortgage Corporation para que le rnformen sobre todos los detatles. 

EQll4t HOUSING 
OPPOITUNITY 

~~~~h~s~~~a~~1~:0: ~Nnd~,~~::;~6J~:nt~n~t1t~j
th

:1~::;:~h~s~~ ~~~:~o;r
5
t~~~~~,t~;t~:l~f~;~e~':~te".:::) s~::M~ ,,;'a"d~fy ~;;ade

81~ri~~~r::~\~~~;~\1
.cin:;.2~~~j:

1~tu:,'=t1 =~~ 
Banking Department: Lfcensed b)'. the NJ Department o?Banklng and Insurance, 45 Einsenhower Or., Paramus. (201) 226•1199; licensed Mo~age Banker; N~ Ebnklng Department. 325 Rt. 304, Bar~nla; Licensed by the =-nil 
Department for Banking; llcensect RI lender and Broker. 

Ucencla hipatecaria de Ariton.a nUmero BK•7670; llcencla otorgada por el Oepartamento de Corporaciones segUn la Ley de California sobre Pl"estamos Hipotecarios Residendales; Ucenda hipotec.airia de Georsta nUme,o ~ 
llcenclatano de Hipotecas Resldenclales de Illinois; NLlmero de Ta llcencia de Prestamlsta Hipotecario de Massacfiussets ML 1556; Mlnnesob: Esto nose trata de una oferta para celebrar un contrato. Toda mm de este tlpo s6lo ii 
debeol presentar de acuerdo con la ley de Mlnnosotb 4po6 (J) y (4), U«n<lado por •I O.partlmonto Bancarto do New Hampshlrt; Llccnclado por el Departamento Bancarlo y de S.guros de NJ, 45 Elnienhowef llf. Paramus, (iot) 
226-1199; Banquero Hlpotecarlo llcendado; Departamento Bancarlo NYS. 325 Rt. 304, Bardonla; Ucenclado por el Oepartamento Bancarlo de Pennsytvanla; Prestamlsta RI y Aeente Ucenclado. 



Latino Voter Turnout 
U.S. Senate Gains Two Hispanics 

Ken Salazar (right) is one of the two 
Hispanics who was elected to the U.S. 
Senate in this last election. Here he is 
pictured with his brother John Salazar (right) 
who was elected to the U.S. House of 
Representatives. Both are Democrats who 
represent the state of Colorado. 

The dramatic increase in Hispanic voter 
participation in this election foreshad­
ows huge gains in Latino political power 

still to come;' stated LULAC National Execu­
tive Director Brent Wilkes. "With the His­
panic population expected to grow to 25% 
of the U.S. population by 2050 and hundreds 
of thousands of Latinos becoming eligible to 
vote every year, it has become increasingly 
clear to politicians of both political parties 
that they must address the interests of La­
tinos and field more Latino candidates in 
order to remain competitive." 

No one could have said it better in regard 
to the 9 million Hispanics who voted on this 
recent Election Day. This was a huge jump 
from the 6 million who voted on election day 
in 2000. Furthermore, the Hispanic share of 
the U.S. electorate also grew by 33% in just 
four years and now accounts for 8% of the 
U.S. electorate compared to 6% in 2000 even 
as a record number of Americans went to 
the 'polls. The fruits that such benefits have 
yielded are the presence of two Latinos, Ken 
Salazar (D-CO) and Mel Martinez (R-FL) 
in the United States Senate, the first elected 
Latinos in that body since 1977. Salazar de­
feated Peter Coors (R) despite a disadvantage 
in campaign funds. Martinez, former Bush 
appointed Secretary of Housing and Urban 
Development won a close race against Betty 
Castor (D). In addition, Democrats Henry 
Cuellar of Texas and John Salazar of Colo-
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LULAC National board members met with Arkansas Governor Huckabee (third from front left) 
recently to discuss plans for the next LU LAC National Convention in Little Rock, Arkansas. 

Celebrating 76 Years of Service 

Excitement builds among LULAC members as we prepare for 
our next convention in beautiful Little Rock, Arkansas. We 
anticipate a spectacular convention June 27 - July 2, 2005. 

Be sure to sign up by May 15, 2005 to receive your $25 discount 
on registr,ation. 

For more information please contact LULAC at 1-866-577-0726 
or see our website at www.lulac.org 

See you there! 

rado along with 21 Latino incumbents won 
election to the U.S. House of Representatives 
increasing Hispanic representation in that 
body to 23 members. Ken Salazar and John 
Salazar are the first Latino brothers to serve 
in the Senate and House simultaneously and 
_join brothers Lincoln and Mario Diaz-Balart 
and sisters LoretJ:a and Linda Sanchez as La­
tino siblings serving in Congress. 

Bush's campaign strategy apparently 
worked in that he attracted 42% of the His­
panic vote, which was up from 35% in 2000 
and the highest ever for a Republican. As a 
result, LULAC will insist that the new ad-

ministration increase Latino nominations to 
high ranking positions, increase Latino rep­
resentation in the Federal civilian workforce 
and push forward key Latino issues such as 
education, housing, health care, and immi­
gration reform. 
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SPECIAL FEATURE 

My Family's Christmas Tradition 
by Lupe Yepiz, LULAC National Intern 

Perhaps one of the main reasons we La­
tinos enjoy celebrating Christmas so 
much is the delicious food we share 

during the holiday. What may not seem 
obvious, however, is that the time we spend 
with our loved ones in preparing the special 
dishes is what makes those meals so memo­
rable. 

Christmas is one of those holidays where 
families unite not only to eat but to prepare 
special dishes during which laughter is ex­
changed, stories are told, memories are cre­
ated, and ultimately our culture is preserved 
through our foods. Christmas has become 
a festivity where favorite foods, elaborate 
meals, or those holiday special treats can 
be enjoyed by everyone from grandma and 
grandpa to the little nietecitos or grandchil­
dren. 

"Christmas is one of those holidays 
where families unite not only to eat 
but to prepare special dishes during 
which laughter is exchanged, 
stories are told, memories are 
created, and ultimately our culture 
is preserved through our foods." 

Being of Mexican decent, my siblings and 
I look forward to Christmas and New Year's 
Eve especially in anticipation of my father's 
famous tamales. I recall when I was a child 
one Christmas my parents decided to satisfy 
the family's taste buds with homemade ta­
males. What they did not realize is that they 
had initiated what was to become a family 
tradition in our household. Every year when 
Christmas approaches, it is customary for 
my father to object and say he does not want 
to make tamales because it is too much work. 
My· mother suggests, "let's make less;" while 
my oldest brother, Javier, raises an eyebrow, 
knowing that he alone can come close to eat­
ing one dozen per day. Luckily for us, we 
know our father will always give in, probably 
because he knows that everyone is excited to 
lend a hand. 

It seems that traditionally women take 
charge of preparing holiday meals but in my 
family my father is always looked to as the 
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'~ .. as we unwrap that pedacito de 
maiz we remember that our love, 
hardship and collaboration have 
been kneaded into that corn with 
our very own hands." 

main tamale cook. The rest of us, however, 
enjoy spreading the masa on the hojas de 
maiz or corn husks. Even my grandmother 
joins in while sharing her life stories and ad­
ventures. She also enjoys singing the Mexi­
can national anthem in order to show us that 
she still has a good memory. 

The sheer thought of not making tamales 
at home disappoints my younger siblings. 
My thirteen year old brother, Abraham, 
claims that Christmas would simply not be 
the same if we did not gather to make ta­
males. 

My family and I cannot wait until those 
moist and flavorful tamales are ready to be 
served. We all anxiously grab a tamal and 
one by one as we unwrap that pedacito de 
maiz we remember that our love, hardship, 
and collaboration have been kneaded into 
that corn with our very own hands. 

The people here at LULAC National send 
their best of wishes to you and your families 
during this holi,day season. Let's remember 
to be grateful and thank our loved ones who 
prepare our "alimentos" and share their lives 
with us during the holidays and throughout 
the year. 

Feliz Navidad a todos y queen sus corazones 
se siembren be/las memorias. 

Contributors to LULAC News 

LULAC would like to thank Lupe Yepiz and 
Carlos Andres Ramos for their contributions 
to this issue of the LULAC News. Both 
interns are currently studying at the 
University of California at Davis and are 
expected to graduate next June. Lupe has 
a double major in international relations and 
Italian and hopes to pursue a career in civil 
rights law. Carlos is a political science major 
with a minor in community and regional 
development. Carlos plans to attend law 
school in the fall and hopes to one day 
become a California state senator. LULAC 
wishes Carlos and Lupe the best of luck in 
all their future endeavors. 

Left: LULAC 
President Hector 
Flores and LULAC 
First Lady Tula 
Flores with 
President Bush 
and Laura Bush at 
the White House 
Christmas party. 
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YOUTH CORNER 

Texas Southern University 
Gains LULAC Council 

Texas Southern University gained a new Young Adult LULAC 
Council this past September. Council 4821 was started by Ms. 
Lorena Farjardo who will now serve as its president. Ms. Far­

jardo, a very involved student at the w1iversity, felt it was time to bring 
LULAC to her college to help promote the civil rights of Latinos. This 
young leader would like to thank the many people who supported 
her efforts to start .the council. She looks forward to working with 
her advisors, university professors, and other students to ensure that 
the council is very active in the university. 

A New Youth Council is Formed in 
Santa Barbara 

The above is a photograph of LULAC National President ( center 
front) and LULAC National Vice President for Youth Javier Mon­
tanez (right front) with members from the recently chartered 

Youth LULAC Council 2074 in Santa Barbara. 
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LULAC Youth Support Iraqi Troops 

Above Youth ouncil 30 I members are pictured holding up a sign 
and photograph to show upport for Tony Pefia who is serv­
ing in the Air Force in Iraq. Below Mr. Pefia is pictured hold­

ing the above photo of 
the youth that they sent 
him. Mr. Pefia is one 
of nine personnel that 
has been supported by 
our LULAC Youth. The 
LULAC Youth continue 
to send notes of en­
couragement and care 
packages to those serv­
ing in Iraq. Mr. Pefia 
and his friends in Iraq 
appreciate the support 
the LULAC youth have 
given to the troops. 

LULAC Council 4821 Queen 

Virna Martinez was 
recently chosen to 
represent Mature 

Youth LULAC Coun­
cil 4821 at the Texas 
Southern University 
Homecoming event 
held during the annual 
football clash between 
the Texas Southern 
University (TSU) Ti­

gers and the Mississippi Valley State University Delta Devils. Miss 
Martinez is a junior business major and previously attended King­
wood College. A recipient of numerous scholarships and awards, 
Miss Martinez is a hard working young lady who strives to do her 
best. She is a TSU cheerleader; leads the Hispanic female sorority 
"Latinas on the Rise;" and is the founder of the Jesse H. Jones Toast­
masters Elite. 
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YOUTH CORNER 

LULAC Youth and Young Adults Come Together for Youth Retreat 

LULAC Youth prepare themselves to lead Latinos into the new millennium by embracing Cesar Chavez's philosophy to help the "least of our brothers." 

Every year California LULAC youth gather together for a very 
special Youth and Young Adult Retreat. Once again the event was 
held at the Cesar Chavez National Center in Keene, California. 

The National Chavez Center is a historic site associated with the life 
and work of Cesar E. Chavez. The 187 acre property includes a visitor 
center, a memorial garden, and the Chavez family home, as well as 
extensive oak woodland, tree-lined streams, and hiking trails. 

WWW.LULAC.ORG 

Above: Youth take the LULAC oarth during the retreat. 

Left: Chelsie Valladores holds a container with the amount of nicotine 
one can gain from smoking for only one year. This was part of the 
educational workshops that were offered during the retreat. 

The youth event offered workshops geared toward young advocates 
and special speakers, including Danny Castanon, a former National 
LULAC Youth President who served from 1992-1993. The LULAC 
youth had an opportunity to meet with the wife and brother of the 
late Cesar Chavez and pay their respects to a true role model for 
young activists. 
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WOMEN'S CORNER 

Greetings, 

We had an excellent meeting in Wa hington, D.C. this past 
October. Our thanks go out to the LULAC national staff for imple­
menting a super agenda and to the L ESC staff for yet another suc­
cessful youth seminar. What a wonderful group of youngsters! 

Visits to several agencies were on our schedule and thanks are in or­
der to all the members who visited the leadership on the Capitol Hill. 
We visited several offices including Senator Kay Bailey Hutchison's 
office, U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) and Senator John Cornyn's 
office. In the course of our meeting, Deputy A i tant ecretary for 
DOL, Mason Bishop agreed that a direct line of communication with 
the Women's Bureau was in order. It is essential and of importance 
both to the agency and to LULAC to work together on women's is ues 
including employment and economic development opportunities. 
We set the tone for our annual LULAC Women's Conference in the 
spring of 2005 and announced the formation of our LULAC ational 
Women's Commission to him and his colleagues. 

Both Senators Hutchison and Cornyn have the greatest respect for 
our organization and are long time supporters of our mission and 
goals. We plan to continue to work together on issues of mutual 
concern for our communities not only in Texas but throughout the 
country. 

As we continue planning the activities for our annual women's 
conference next spring, we welcome suggestions and ideas from all 
of you. We have established contacts with supporters who are very 
excited about participating. Our venue will be Las Vegas, evada. 

Stay Tuned for more information on our Conference! 

Margaret Moran 
National Vice President for Women 

(L-R) National VP for the Southeast Haydee Rivera, Immediate Past VP 
for the Southeast Elsie Valdez, and Puerto Rican Director Carmen Cruz 
during the MANA Banquet in Washington, D.C. 
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(L-R) National VP for Women and Chair of the Women's Commission 
Margaret Moran, Ana Hart Vice Chair of the Women's Commission, 

and Washington D.C. Director Ada Pena during the October Board 

Meetings in Washington, D.C. 

2004-2005 Women's Commission 

Margaret Moran, Chair and VP for Women 

Ana Lorena Hart, Vice Chair 

Rosa Rosales, Vice Chair and VP for the Southwest 

Mary Fimbres, Secretary 

Janey Camacho Carpenter, Treasurer 

Hector Flores, National President/Ex Officio member 

Shannon Rodriguez-Anderson 
Anita De Palma, Florida State Director 
Miriam Duarte 
Erika Faz 

Evelina Flores, VP for Young Women 

Tula Flores, LULAC First Lady 
Angie Garcia, VP for the Elderly 
Sandra Gonzalez 
Vera Marquez 

Laura Medrano, VP for the Northeast 
Elia Mendoza 
Alicia Rios 
Ana Rivera 
Haydee Rivera, VP for the Southeast 
Maria Salazar, VP for the Northwest 
Elsie Valdez 

Blanca Vargas, VP for the Midwest 
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POLICY 

and Legislation 
A Failure to Safeguard: Hijacking of the Intelligence Reform Agenda 
By Dr. Gabriela Lemus, LULAC National Legislative and Policy Director 

O
n November 27, 2002, Congress and 
the President created the National 
Commission on Terrorist Attacks 

Upon the United States, commonly referred 
to as the 9/11 Commission to provide a "full 
and complete accounting" of the attacks of 
September 11, 2001, and to recommend how 
to prevent such attacks in the future by sig­
nificantly reforming intelligence gathering 
and sharing. The bipartisan Commission 
is composed of five Republicans and five 
Democrats appointed by Congress, who are 
not members of Congress. The Commis­
sion was spearheaded by the Family Steering 
Committee - an independent, non-partisan 
group of individuals who lost loved ones 
during the terrible attacks of 9/11. Over 
3,000 individuals fell victim to the terrorist 
attacks on that fateful day. It is important 
to recount this fact because it is the victims' 
families that pointed out the very obvious to 
our national security leadership: the intel­
ligence agencies "suffered an utter collapse 
in their duties and responsibilities." On July 
11, 2004, the Commission released its report 
which included 41 recommendations to de­
tect and deter terrorist activities and better 
protect our nation's safety. 

As a result of the momentum caused by the 
report's findings, legislation to implement 
the recommendations of the 9-11 Commis­
sion's report was quickly introduced into the 
U.S. Congress and passed by both the House 
of Representatives and the Senate. Republi­
cans and Democrats, along with the families 
most affected by 9/11 have been pushing to 
have a final version signed into law as quickly 
as possible. Yet, the House and Senate ver­
sions of the bill are very different. As often 
happens on Capitol Hill, an effort to provide 
accountability and make people safe became 
strangely twisted and caught up in political 
side-bar issues that have no business being 
included in the reform of our national intel­
ligence systems. Anti-immigrant members of 
Congress hijacked a very positive effort pre­
scribing needed and significant intelligence 
reforms with tl1e purpose of promoting their 
own mean-spirited agenda. 

Members in the House included several 
harmful anti-immigrant provisions in their 
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bill (HR 10) disguising them as anti-terrorist 
measures that go far beyond the recommen­
dations of the 9/11 Commission. The Sen­
ate version (S 2845) does not include these 
anti-immigrant provisions. In a letter to 
Representative Peter Hoekstra (R-MI), one 

Our democracy is jeopardized be­
cause our national security remains 
weakened, and the Latino commu­
nity continues to suffer from the viru­
lent attacks of anti-immigrant bullies 
who prefer to scapegoat the weak over 
safeguarding the general health and 
well-being of the nation. 

of the lead conferees, the 9/11 Commission­
ers expressed their concern and stated very 
clearly that these anti-immigrant measures 
were not helpful to the passage of the intelli­
gence reforms. "We believe strongly that this 
bill is not the right occasion for tackling con­
troversial immigration and law enforcement 
issues that go well beyond the Commission's 
recommendations." The White House also . 
expressed similar concerns over Sections 
3006, 3007, and 3032 of the House bill. The 
Commission proposed strong border secu­
rity, not controversial anti-immigrant provi­
sions irrelevant to counter-terrorism. 

The anti-immigrant provisions include 
prohibiting undocumented immigrants from 
obtaining a driver's license. Immigrants who 
entered the United States without inspec­
tion would be subject to expedited removal, 
meaning that these individuals could be 
deported without a hearing before an im­
migration judge. This places immigrants at 
risk of wrongful deportation and eliminates 
many basic protections of due process and 
judicial review for immigrants and refugees. 
Federal agencies would be required to refuse 
to accept consular identification cards (or 
"matricula consulars") as proof of personal 
identification, and undocumented immi­
grants will be prohibited from obtaining 
other identification accepted by federal agen­
cies. The Matricula Consular has been an of­
ficial document of tile Mexican government 

for approximately 100 years. Border Patrol 
agents and Immigration and Custom En­
forcement inspectors would be added, with­
out mandating training and oilier safeguards 
to address current problems with immigra­
tion enforcement. In sum, the provisions 
would adversely impact immigrants and tile 
Hispanic community in particular and do 
nothing towards improving tile safety of tile 
people witllin our borders. 

And, as fate would have it, tllese controver­
sial provisions derailed final consensus of the 
conferees on intelligence reform. On Octo­
ber 20th, the first and only public Conference 
committee meeting was held in an effort to 
blend the two disparate bills together. Al­
though there was much talk about working 
together, the process deteriorated before tile 
meeting was concluded. Title III which in­
cludes the controversial anti-immigrant sec­
tions of the bill needs to be removed in order 
for tile reforms to go forward. The immi­
gration provisions are controversial, punitive 
and unpopular. The White House dislikes the 
provisions. The 9/11 Commission dislikes 
the provisions. The victims' families dislike 
them, as do those of us who support civil 
liberties and immigrant rights. 

Valuable time is being squandered. The 
conferees need to make a decision quickly 
or risk losing a rare opportunity to pro­
duce a unified bill during the 2004 lame 
duck session. The 15 agencies involved in 
intelligence gathering continue to be col­
lectively dysfunctional placing all of us in 
jeopardy. The anti-immigrant provisions 
do not contribute to tile needed reforms 
of our intelligence agencies and endanger 
our community. The passage of a bad bill 
does notlling to improve our public safety. 
On the oilier hand, not stripping away bad 
provisions from a good bill and focusing on 
tile bigger national security picture is equally 
pernicious. Eitller way, it's a "lose-lose" situ­
ation. Our democracy is jeopardized because 
our national security remains weakened, and 
the Latino community continues to suffer 
from the virulent attacks of anti-immigrant 
bullies who prefer to scapegoat tile weak over 
safeguarding tile general healtll and well-be­
ing of tile nation. 
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LNESC NEWS 
LNESC Celebrates 20th Annual 

C
onstituting an integral percentage of 
the country's population, the Hispanic 
people have the potential to be one of 

the deciding voting blocs in the upcoming 
Election of 2004," posited Juan Sebastian 
Arias, a senior at Northside College Prep in 
Chicago, IL. "Yet despite this possibly pow­
erful influence, a lack of voter turnouts has 
weakened the impact of the Hispanic vote 
in many past elections. This has undoubt­
edly kept the voice of the Hispanic public 
down to a murmur, as opposed to its po­
tential shout." 

Mr. Arias' words along with those of 52 
0th.er Hispanic high school juniors and 
seniors were delivered to both parties and 
members of both the Bush Administration 
and the Kerry Campaign this past October as 
part of the 20th Annual LULAC Washington 
Youth Leadership Seminar. Students came to 
Washington DC from eleven states and the 
commonwealth of Puerto Rico from Octo­
ber 6th through the 10th to participate in the 
annual event. This year's Seminar focused 
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on the Impact of the Hispanic Vote on the 
2004 Election. 

Under the guidance of Charles Tamez, 
LNESC Direct0r of Development, LNESC 
staff from across the country and Brent Wil­
kes, LULAC Executive Director, the students 
developed a strong platform that advocated 
several key pieces of reform including pro­
viding bilingual voter registration informa­
tion in a variety of places including schools 
and community based organizations. Stu­
dents also suggested a reformation of cam­
paign finance laws so that the influence of 
"big money" is diminished; supported a 
Voter's Bill of Rights to ensure all voters 
would have equal access to the polls; and 
advocated the right of all U.S. Citizens age 
18 and above be able to vote for president 
and self-determination. 

Students met with a number of political 
stars from the left and right including Nel­
son Reyneri, Director of Hispanic Outreach 

for the Democratic National Committee and 
Daniel Garza, the Associate Director of Pub­
lic Liaison for the White House. Addition­
ally, students toured the Capitol Hill and the 
Capitol Building and some met with their 
Congressional representatives. 

Grace De Leon and Julian Reyes Ill were 
selected by thier peers to present the WYS 
position paper during a press conference on 
Capitol Hill. 

One of this year's highlights was active 
involvement in a national press conference 
with LULAC National President Hector 
Flores. At the conference, seminar represen­
tatives delivered their platform to a national 
audience. 

During their stay, students participated 
in a number of activities including the sec­
ond presidential debate with members of 
LULAC and the media. Students also had 
the opportunity to tour much of Washing­
ton, D.C. and many visited the new World 
War II Memorial as well as the Lincoln, Ko­
rean War and Vietnam War Memorials, the 
Washington Monument, The National Mall, 
museums at the Smithsonian, and Arling­
ton National Cemetery. This year 44 LULAC 
councils participated. After participation in 
the program, students return to their home 
communities more confident in their role as 
student leaders. 
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LNESC NEWS 
LULAC Washington Youth Leadership Seminar 

"The power of the Washington Youth Lead­
ership Seminar to influence the Hispanic 
community's next generation of leaders 
is immense," said Richard Roybal, LNESC 
Executive Director. "Without the participa­
tion of our corporate sponsors Procter & 
Gamble, the United States Army, Pfizer, the 
Pinnacle West Capital Corporation, Ameri­
can Express and Marriott International this 
endeavor would not be able to make the im­
pact that it does." 

Decision 2004: The 
Impact of the Hispanic 
Vote 
Participant Position 
Paper 

On Wednesday, October 6, 2004, 53 out­
standing young Hispanic leaders met during 
the LULAC Washington Youth Leadership 
Seminar to discuss the impact of the Hispan­
ic vote in the United States and strategies to 
increase Hispanic voter participation. After 
an intensive discussion the students adopted 
the following positions as representative of 
their views: 

Increase Dissemination of Voter Infor­
mation: We believe that one of the chief 
causes of low Latino voter participation is a 
lack of information about where to register 
and how to vote. Government entities, com­
munity organizations, and political parties 
should ensure that information about how 
and where to vote is widely available in Eng­
lish and Spanish. These efforts should not 
overlook schools because informing Latino 
students is a good way to reach their parents 
about the importance of voting. 

Candidates and Political Parties Should 
Speak to Latino Issues Clearly & Frequent­
ly: Candidates and political parties should 
detail specific strategies they will employ to 
address key Hispanic issues such as educa­
tion, employment, health care, immigration 
and civil rights. Parties should field more La­
tino candidates. Campaigns should ensure 
they are highly visible in Hispanic neighbor­
hoods not just on the air. 

The Federal Government Should Speed 

WWW.LULAC.ORG 

the Process for Im­
migrants to Become 
Citizens: The Fed­
eral Government 
should reduce the 
tremendous backlog 
of immigrant and 
citizenship applica­
tions that prevent this 
community from be­
coming citizens and 
voters on a timely 
basis. Citizenship 
tests should be given 
in Spanish and immi­
gration fees should be 
reduced. 

Registration and GOT Drives Should In­
crease and Target Schools and Recent Citi­
zens: We believe that Latino voters should 
reach out to Latino non-voters and encour­
age them to participate. We support outreach 
to schools and promissory note programs 
where students encourage their parents to 
vote regularly. LULAC should develop a reg­
ister-to-vote branch that focuses on increas­
ing Hispanic voter participation. 

Reach Out to Youth: As the future of Arner-· 
ica, we feel obligated to ensure our genera­
tion is fully involved in our democracy. We 
encourage organizations, candidates, and 
parties to invest in events targeted toward 
youth. Youth can also be an effective vehicle 
to reach out to their parents and encourage 
them to vote. 

Improve Government Ethics: We sup­
port increased financing and spending limits 
to diminish the influence of"big money" in 
politics. We support "checks and balances" 
by directing the 3 branches of government to 
police each other rather than allowing each 
branch to settle ethics charges on their own. 
We support increased diversity in govern­
ment to ensure the "old boy" network does 
not continue to foster violations. 

Voter Bill of Rights: We support a voter bill 
of rights that ensures all voters know their 
rights and are not discouraged from vot­
ing. There is a need for more Hispanic poll 
watchers to look out for Latinos and to help 
with translations, etc. Finally, we support a 

secure voting system so all voters know that 
their vote will be counted. 

Ease Registration and Voting Process: 
We support same day registration and voting 
so that everyone who wants to vote and who 
is qualified can do so. We also support better 
placement of voting locations and increased 
used of mailing and secure internet voting. 

We Supports the Rights of All US Citi­
zens to Vote: Currently U.S. Citizens living 
on territories such as Puerto Rico with 3.9 
million residents are not allowed to vote for 
President or for Congressional Represen­
tation. We believe that it is high time that 
Puerto Ricans be given the right to vote and 
the right to determine whether they want to 
become a state or an independent country 
through a congressionally recognized plebi­
scite. 

LULAC President Hector Flores presents one 
of the seminar students Mirabella Benitez a 
certificate for her participation in the seminar. 
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Univision National Correspondent Jorge Ramos with LULAC National 
President Hector Flores during the Democratic National Convention. 

LULAC National Executive Director Brent Wilkes during the Republican 
National Convention. 

Yes! I want to be a LULAC member! 
All persons who are residents of the United States or are U.S. citizens residing abroad, are 18 years of age or older, and wpose·loyalty to our country 
is unquestionable, are eligible for membership in LULAC. LULAC members receive a copy of the LULAC Constitution, a 1nember hip card, a 
membership pin, and a complimentary subscription to the LULAC NEWS. Please mail the below card to LULAC National M~mber hip Office, 201 

East Main, Suite 605, El Paso, TX 79901. 

Name 

I want to join LULAC as an active member. Please send me information on councils in my home area. 

I want to join LULAC as an associate member. Please find a check of $25 enclosed. 

I want to become a lifetime member of LULAC. Enclosed is a contribution in the amount of $1,000. 

My company would like to join LULAC as a corporate associate. Enclosed is a contribution of $1,000. 

Please send me information on how I can start a LULAC council in my hometown. 

-------------~---------------------------------
Address ----------------~-------------------------
City ___________________ _ State -----------

Zip __________ _ 

Home Phone Work Phone _________________ _ ---------------------
Email 

League of United Latin American Citizens 
LULAC Institute 
2000 L St., NW, Suite 610 
Washington, DC 20036 
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